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Editorial
Data Deficit

February 25, 2008, Monday

California's best strategy for reducing the number of students who drop out of high school: compile better data about pupil performance. Until the state has a system in place to track individual students' achievement, recommendations for stemming the flow of dropouts depend on educated guesses and approximations. 

So the governor and Legislature should not let a budget crisis delay a new data system that will track individual students' performance from year to year. The governor proposes to spend $10.9 million on the system next fiscal year, which is a worthwhile investment even given the state's budget deficit.

The state tracks achievement only by school, not student. So California lacks an accurate count of dropouts, a clear idea of which school programs work and other data essential to efficient use of the $71 billion the state will spend on K-12 education this year.

A report by the California Dropout Research Project released last week illustrates the point: Researchers at UC Santa Barbara found that more than 40 percent of the state's high school dropouts come from just 100 schools statewide, including 21 Inland schools.

That finding suggests concentrating efforts on a relatively few schools could reduce dropouts more efficiently than broad-based programs. But the lack of reliable data about dropouts and student achievement undermines the usefulness of that tantalizing insight.

The report notes that alternative schools, such as charter schools or continuation high schools, account for a disproportionate number of dropouts. But researchers could not determine whether that stemmed from schools doing a poor job with students, or from serving a higher proportion of youths at risk of dropping out - as many alternative schools do. The difference matters, though, to anyone crafting education policy.

And the report used existing state data on enrollment and dropouts. Numerous studies, including last year's series of expert reports on California schools, have questioned the state's numbers.

Last week's report, for example, said some schools had a dropout rate greater than 100 percent. That absurd result happened because the state collects enrollment data once at the start of the school year, but counts dropouts throughout the year. So a student who transfers to a school mid-year is not included in enrollment, but could count as a dropout.

The only accurate way of tallying dropouts - or understanding which students leave and why - is to track pupils individually as they move through the school system. Designing a strategy to keep students in class is difficult without those details.

Trial and error is a poor way to craft school reforms, especially when a better alternative exists. The state started work on a pupil tracking system in 2002, yet it will not be ready until at least 2009. State officials should not let that date slip further into the future. 
